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Premiering Friday, March 26-
How to Train Your Dragon (PG)
Visit our Website: nortontheatre.com

This ad is brought to you by The Norton Telegram

2 Hours, 15 Minutes
PG-13

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

March 19
March 24 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

To Save A Life
2 Hours, 10 Minutes (PG-13)

Presented in Digital Surround Sound

Friday and Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.

Mon., Tues., Wed. 7:00 p.m.

General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for To Save A Life, $3.00/Ticket Sunday
General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for Valentine’s Day, $3.00/Ticket Sunday

Valentine’s Day
Since both movies are

non-premieres, all passes accepted

DEATH NOTICEDEATH NOTICE

Word has been received of the 
death of former area resident, 
Vincent Wahlmeier, age 84, of 
Naperville, Ill. Mr. Wahlmeier 

died Sunday, March 21, in Naper-
ville. Arrangements are pending 
with the Enfield Funeral Home 
in Norton.

Vincent Wahlmeier
March 21, 2010

Student NewsStudent News
Several area students accept-

ed Fort Hays State University 
scholarships for the 2010-2011 
academic year at a recent Student 
Recognition Program in Phil-
lipsburg.
Northern Valley High School
 Miriah Florence accepted a 

$500 Academic Opportunity 
Award in music. Miriah is the 
daughter of Dennis Florence, 
Almena and Michelle Teeters, 
Eudora, and plans to major in 
music.

Norton Community
High School

Justin Chandler accepted a $500 
Academic Opportunity Award in 
art. Justin is the son of Connie 
Chandler, Norton, and plans to 
major in art.

Grant McClymont accepted 
a $500 Academic Opportunity 
Award in art. Grant is the son of 
John and Deb McClymont, Nor-
ton, and plans to major in art.

Caitlyn Patterson was the win-
ner of a $400 Student Recognition 
Program Scholarship. Caitlyn is 
the daughter of Larry and Treva 
Patterson, Norton.

Casey Robison accepted a $900 
Academic Opportunity Award in 
art and  $800 Hays City Silver 
Academic Award.  Casey is the 
son of Rick and Vicki Robison, 
Norton, and plans to major in art. 

– – – –  
Kaitlyn Wolf is the recipient of 

a $400 Thunderbird Scholarship 
from Cloud 
County Com-
munity Col-
lege for the 
2010-2011a-
cademic year. 
Kaitlyn will 
graduate  in 
M a y  2 0 1 0 
from Norton 
Community 
High School. 
She is the daughter of Jeannie and 
David Wolf and plans to major in 
general studies. 

– – – –
  Inviting students to roll up their 

Kaitlyn Wolf

sleeves and get involved in com-
munity improvement projects 
can help to get the work done, but 
doing so also may plant a seed for 
a lifelong commitment to com-
munity service.

“Civic responsibility is learned, 
and age needn’t be a factor when 
it comes to taking pride in a job 
well done,” said Dan Kahl, Kansas 
State University Research and Ex-
tension Kansas PRIDE Program 
coordinator.

Each of the students selected to 
receive 2008/09 PRIDE Commu-
nity Service or Youth Leadership 
Awards at Kansas PRIDE Day 
recently has been willing to use his 
or her time and talents to improve 
their community, he said.
 Students receiving awards are: 
Kayla Field from Almena, re-
ceived the PRIDE Community 
Service Award. Field has a full 
load of school activities, including 
4-H and FFA, but also has dedicat-
ed time to community cleanups, 
delivering cookies to shut-ins, 
church activities, baby-sitting 
during parent-teacher conferences 
and helped to raise $500 toward a 
new community building. 

The other student is Hannah 
Hawks from Almena who earned 
honorable mention certificates 
in the Youth Leadership Award. 
Hannah is a member of her high 
school Jr. PRIDE group. She is 
active in school and community 
activities, and led efforts to pro-
duce a brochure to promote the 
community. 

More information on www.
kansasprideprogram.ksu.edu  or 
contact Dan Kahl or Trudy Rice 
at 785-532-5840.

– – – – 
Maggie Lynn Nielsen, daugh-

ter of Jeff and Kathy Nielsen, 
a student at the University of 
Kansas, has volunteered to spend 
her spring break doing volunteer 
service at the Autism Society of 
Colorado, Denver, Colo. Maggie 
is a Biology BS / Pre-Medicine 
Senior and a graduate of Norton 
Community High School.

Home ed
Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

Easter and Eggs go together
It’s true. Easter and eggs and 

the tradition of coloring eggs with 
your family at Easter seem to go 
together “like peas and carrots”, 
according to Forrest Gump.

Eggs are decorated, used as 
decorations, and hunted at Easter. 
However, adults must still take 
the responsibility of keeping the 
youngest members of the fam-
ily safe from food poisoning by 
answering the question, are these 
Easter Eggs safe?

• Dyeing eggs: After hard cook-
ing eggs, dye them and return them 
to the refrigerator within 2 hours. 
If eggs are to be eaten, use a food-
safe coloring. As with all foods, 
persons dyeing the eggs should 
wash their hands before handling 
the eggs.

• Decorations: One Easter bread 
recipe is decorated with dyed, 
cooked eggs in the braided bread. 

After baking, serve within 2 hours 
or refrigerate and use within 3 to 
4 days.

• Blowing out egg shells: Be-
cause some raw eggs may contain 
Salmonella, you must use caution 
when blowing out the contents to 
hollow out the shell for decorating, 
such as for Ukranian Easter eggs. 
Use only eggs that have been kept 
refrigerated and are uncracked. To 
destroy bacteria that may be pres-
ent on the surface of the egg, wash 
the egg in hot water and then rinse 
in a solution of 1 teaspoon liquid 
chlorine bleach per half cup of 
water. After blowing out the egg, 
refrigerate the contents and use 
within 2 to 4 days.

• Hunting eggs: Hard -cooked 
eggs for an egg hunt must be 
prepared with care to prevent 
cracking the shells. If the shells 
crack, bacteria could contaminate 

the inside. Eggs should be hidden 
in places that are protected from 
dirt, pets, and other sources of bac-
teria. The total time for hiding and 
hunting eggs should not exceed 2 
hours. The “found” eggs must be 
re-refrigerated and eaten within 7 
days of cooking.

In Great Grandmother’s day, 
eggs were not always refriger-
ated. So why is it so important to 
refrigerate eggs? The answer is in 
temperature fluctuation. With the 
concern about Salmonella, eggs 

gathered from laying hens should 
be refrigerated as soon as possible. 
After eggs are refrigerated, they 
need to stay that way.

 A cold egg left out at room tem-
perature can sweat, facilitating the 
growth of bacteria. Refrigerated 
eggs should not be left out more 
than 2 hours.

When shell eggs are hard 
cooked, the protective coating 
is washed away, leaving bare the 
pores in the shell for bacteria to 
enter and contaminate it. 

Hard cooked eggs should be re-
frigerated within 2 hours of cook-
ing and used within a week.

If you have further questions 
about egg safety any time of year, 
please feel free to contact you 
local County or District K-State 
Research and Extension Office or 
e-mail Tranda Watts at twwatts@
ksu.edu .

Snow on first day of Spring! No!
Collector

Chat
Liza Deines

It has been awhile since you 
heard from some of your fellow 
readers, so here’s a peek into my 
recent correspondence. As you 
know, my delight is a letter, email 
or telephone call from a reader and 
I have had a number of contacts 
lately that certainly brightened 
my outlook. Missouri has had a 
miserable, dreary, cold winter so 
my outlook could use a little sun-
shine. Today is lovely but snow 
is forecast for Saturday. Is it right 
to have snow on the first day of 
Spring? I don’t think so!

The column about our Seth 
Thomas mantel clock struck a 
chord with many of you. Tales of 
souvenir cuckoo clocks, squeak-
ing clocks, kitty cat clocks with 
swinging tails and rolling eyes, 
our busy lives are dominated by 
clocks of all descriptions. I am 
happy to report that David dug our 
old clock out of the closet and took 
it in to be repaired. Charlie Worden 
charged us $7.50 to repair it in 
1963, but I suspect 2010 repairs 
might be just a tad higher. At any 
rate, it will be dusted off and put 
back into active service one of 
these days. Maybe there’s hope 

for us old timers yet.
The word painting of spring’s 

advent on the prairie was another 
offering that received much favor-
able comment. One of the nicest 
was from a friend who had her 
fourth grade granddaughter read 
it as an example of descriptive 
writing in order to help her with a 
writing assignment. Another was 
from an artist acquaintance who 
lamented that neither my words 
nor her paints could capture the 
sweet smell of the springtime 
prairie. However, the recent farm 
story in which the cat had kittens in 
the barn did bring that distinctive 
barn aroma back to a city gal who 
formerly lived on a farm.

For the avid fans of Cook’s Cor-
ner Culinary Catastrophe Hall of 
Flame awards, I do apologize for 
neglecting you. No longer having 

a kitchen has cut down on personal 
kitchen disasters, also my children 
have removed all sharp objects 
from my apartment, so there is 
little to report. Send me your sto-
ries if you have the gumption to 
share them.

Tis the season of weekend trade 
and collector shows in the metro 
area. In the last few weeks one 
could attend the boat show, the 
auto show, the home and garden 
show, the rock show and coming 
up, a glass show, to name just a 
few. I was taken to the KC Gem 
and Mineral Society Show last 
weekend where we had a wonder-
ful time digging through boxes of 
rocks and viewing exhibits. One 
of the big attractions this year 
was a replica display of the Hope 
Diamond that nearly knocked my 
socks off. That is quite a hunk of 
carbon! If our spring snow holds 
off we plan to take in the KC Glass 
Collectors Show Saturday. No 
space for collecting nowadays, 
but I fill my eyes to capacity with 
enough glorious glass to last until 
next year’s show. Soon we’ll be 
into the festival and craft fair sea-
son which will ward off Saturday 

boredom well into the fall.
In the meantime, signs of spring 

fever are appearing around the 
Carlyle. Bunnies, ducklings and 
daffodils decorate door wreaths. 
Easter egg trees add a festive 
touch to the dining room and a 
perky daisy bouquet blooms on 
the grand piano. 

A bunny rabbit bucket of eggs 
mysteriously appeared at my door 
last Saturday. Dan contributed 
a fuzzy yellow chicken to my 
menagerie. Today I came home 
to a lovely arrangement of white 
tulips and pussy willow fronds. 
Now if the weatherman would 
just get the message, perhaps we 
could proceed?

Among all the hoopla of the 
season, keep in mind there is also a 
“reason for this season” just as the 
saying goes for Christmas. Don’t 
let your children grow up thinking 
bunnies and chocolate eggs are 
what Easter is all about.

Remember, you can always 
reach me by email at child-
ofthe40s@gmail.com or write 
to me at 1098 NE Independence 
Ave, Apt, 230 in Lee’s Summit, 
M, 64086.

Klare Christina Zillinger and 
David Ken Givens plan to wed 
April 16 with a sunset beach 
ceremony in Maui, Hawaii. The 
bride is the daughter of Kerry and 
Marcia Zillinger of Phillipsburg. 
The groom is the son of Elvis and 
Patricia Givens of Stuttgart. 

The bride graduated from Phil-
lipsburg High School, then con-
tinued on to Colby Community 
College to complete her nursing 
degree. Klare currently works 
at Norton County Hospital as a 
Registered Nurse. 

The groom graduated from Jen-
nings High School, continued to 
Dodge City Community College 
to receive an associat degree in 
Criminal Justice, following up 

Klare Zillinger and David Givens

CORRECTION

at Fort Hays State university to 
complete his bachelor’s degree in 
Criminal Justice. David currently 
works at the Kansas Correctional 
facility in Norton. 

The couple will spend their 
honeymoon in Hawaii. A recep-
tion will follow in Phillipsburg at 
the Phillips County 4-H building 
on April 24.

April 3rd set for 90th birthday party
Doris Mae Mizell

 Doris Mae (Adams) Mizell of 
Norton will celebrate her 90th 
birthday with a 2 to 4 p.m. recep-
tion Sat. April 3, in the commu-
nity room of the Norton Manor, 
located at 213 Horace Greeley 
Ave. Hosts will be her children. 
She has requested no gifts.

  Doris was born on April 5, 
1920 in Edmond, to Ed and Lilly 
(Sager) Adams. She married 
Lysle H. Mizell on Oct. 4, 1939 
in Edmond.  They farmed east of 
Clayton. Lysle died in 1998. 

  She is retired from Duckwalls. 
She is active in the Clayton Meth-
odist Church and the UMW. She 
has attended many church confer-
ences. She was very active with 

4-H and takes her quilting very 
seriously.

  Her children and their spouses 
are Roberta and Dennis McAl-
lister of Clayton; Carolyn Linsen-
meyer of Beatrice, Neb.; Bob and 
Diane Mizell of Nickerson; Lester 
Mizell and Ray and Ruth Mizell, 
of Norton; Patty and Jerry Foster 
of Jennings.

  A daughter, Connie Lillich 
and a son-in-law, Roger Lin-
senmeyer are deceased. Doris 
has 17 grandchildren, 13 great-
grandchildren and six great-great-
grandchildren.

  Cards may be sent to Doris 
Mizell at 213 Horace Greeley 
Ave. Norton, Kan. 67654. 

FYIFYI
The Norton Church of God 

choir will be presenting the Easter 
cantata “He’s Still the Lamb” on 
Sunday, March 28th at 10:45 a.m.  
The cantata is directed by Mary 
Luehrs. Soloists in the presenta-
tion are Terry and Larry Hillman. 
It is narrated by Phil Loughry. 
The public is invited to attend 
and hear the message of Easter 
through song.

– – – –
A whole-hog benefit will be held 

from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Sunday, 
March 28, at the Norcatur City 
Building for cancer victim Randy 
Allen. Allen was diagnosed with 
colon cancer in December and 
underwent surgery in Denver 
in February. He had planned to 
donate a kidney to Ron Temple, 
who is on kidney dialysis, but 
the cancer was discovered when 
he was undergoing tests for the 
transplant in Omaha.

The supper is being sponsored 
by Temple and the Norcatur Com-
mercial Club. Hogs have been 
donated for the meal and others 
are asked to bring salads and des-

serts. Donations also may be sent 
to The Bank, Box 156, Norcatur, 
Kan., 67653.

For questions, call Jerry Wescott 
at (785) 871-7863.

– – – –
An orientation session for par-

ents of eighth graders (freshmen 
next year) will be held in the 
music room of the junior-senior 
high school on March 25 at 7 
p.m. Counselor Shane Miller will 
host the meeting which will cover 
Kansas Board of Regents Quali-
fied Admissions requirements, 
Norton Community High School 
graduation requirements, the en-
rollment process, school policies 
and expectations. 

– – – –
You’re invited to the annual 

Marble Family and Friends Soup 
Supper. It will be Sat., March 27 at 
the Norton Senior Center, 208 W. 
Main. Doors open at 1 p.m. We’ll 
eat soup about 5:30 p.m. Ques-
tions: contact Kathy Sechrest 402-
784-2040, ksech57@hotmail.
com., Ron Marble 785-877-5444 
or Deloris White, 308-324-3304.

Senior
menu

In the March 16 newspaper, the 
headline on page eight was incor-
rect. Katie Kersenbrock is not a 
local student and was the Iron Man 
Triathlon champion.. 

March 22: Hamburger gravy, 
mashed potatoes, corn, bread, 
apricots

March 23: Turkey, sweet pota-
toes, 5 cup salad, bread, cookie

March 24: Pasta, beef and 
tomato casserole, winter mix veg-
etables, peaches, bun, tapioca

March 25: Ham and cheese 
sandwich, tomato soup, cook’s 
choice fruit, bread and crackers, 
blueberry dessert squares

March 26: Tuna noodle cas-
serole, stewed tomatoes, peas, 
bread, gelatin with fruit

Whole Hog Benefit
for Randy Allenʼs

    Cancer Medical Expenses

Sponsored by Rebekah Lodge of Norcatur
Donations of Salad and/or Dessert is Very Appreciated

 — FREE WILL DONATIONS —

Norcatur City Building
Music for the Evening Provided by Larry Henderson and LeeAnn Shearer

SUNDAY, MARCH 28
5:00-7:00 P.M.
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